
 

 

2007 – Notice to Shipping  #14 

MAISONNEUVE REGION 

MONTREAL / LAKE ONTARIO SECTION 

 

Dredging in reach of South Shore canal 

Mariners are advised that dredging work will be performed in the commercial channel of 
the South Shore basin, above island n° 7 and below of the Cote Sainte-Catherine lock 
(see attached diagram). 

The following procedures have been established for all ships proceeding through this 
area during the dredging: 

1. No encounters will be permitted at dredger height. 

2. Ships shall proceed at reduced speed so as not to affect the dredgers’ work. 

3. The diagram included shows the areas where the work will be performed, which will 
begin on August 27, 2007 and may take three months. 

The dredging in the middle of the channel will be carried out during four-hour time slots 
which will be coordinated by the Operations Centre.  The date and time of these time 
slots will be set by the Operations Centre so as not to adversely affect traffic. 
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